
 

 

 

 

 

 

Message from Delphine, PTFA Chairperson: 

Here we are again, the end of another year, how time flies! 

Firstly, on behalf of the PTFA, I would like to say a huge thank you to our parents, members of the 

school team, friends and of course, children for making our events such a success. 

Our disco went particularly well thanks to your tremendous efforts.  A special mention for our very 

own musical pirate and DY extraordinaire Marcus-the-fearsome and The Magnificent Gretchen (aka 

Mrs Deacon) who entertained the children so skilfully. 

The Christmas Bazaar was also a huge success.  We raised over £800 thanks to the amazing hard 

work of some parents and teachers, the generosity of our donors and the rest of us who dug deep 

into our pockets.  A very special thank you to the big man himself, Father Christmas, who managed 

to fit us into his busy schedule. 

Looking forward to seeing everyone back at school on 5th January.  Have a fabulous time over the 

holidays. 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 

Delphine 

FLORA!....purchase for Christmas! 

Delphine has purchased enough Flora tubs to send away the foils to claim 

a tablet for school.  However, Delphine now has 40 plus tubs of Flora 

(minus the foils) to get rid of!  Please ask Delphine if you wish to purchase 

some, they cost £1.50 each.  Many thanks! 

------ to follow after the holidays. 

December Newsletter 2015 

PTFA Meetings 

Some parents are concerned that they cannot attend meetings due to their timing during the 

day.  We will be trialling an evening phone-in conference meeting in the new year.  Who said we 

don't move with the times???!! 


